Senate Ad Hoc Committee on the Present
 Senate Committee Structure

This committee is charged with the responsibility to review the present structure of Senate standing committees in light of  

(a) the activity and effectiveness of existing committees in carrying our their respective purview and responsibilities and 

(b) the relevance and value of forming new committees to respond to emerging policy and procedural domains.  

     With respect to current committees, several questions come to mind this ad hoc committee will analyze: How well are standing committees presently discharging their duties?  Are they regularly or at least periodically meeting in order to take up the business of their scope?  Are some effectively moribund and not contributing materially to the work of the Senate?  Would a more directing hand by the Senate or Senate Council in issuing assignments to particularly inactive committees serve to reenergize them? Are their other recommendations that might be made to more fully involve all the committees in faculty and shared government responsibilities?  Included in the above would be consideration of the merit of a standing committee on committees, and whether its charge would be limited to an ongoing assessment of Senate/SC committee structure or whether it (versus a separate committee) would also be responsible for preparing lists of potential committee member assignments for Senate Council action.

     The committee should will also consider the merits of modestly-to-radically remolding the prevailing Senate committee structure.  Questions such as the following should be addressed:  How do the committee structures of the University’s benchmark institutions carve up reflect their faculty governance and shared governance responsibilities shouldered by their respective Senates?  To what extent ought any Senate (or Senate Council) committees be delegated final decision-making authority? Are there any models or “best practices” that might be emulated by the University of Kentucky Senate structure?  Would these interests be better served with more or fewer committees?  Should new policy issues--like enrollment management, faculty salaries and benefits, curriculum assessment be the foci of new committees? Generally, I ask this committee to take a fresh look at the emergent landscape of the University in the twenty-first century and consider how the Senate’s committee structure can become more in tune with its new demands and concerns.        

     Finally, the committee may wish to review ways in which the Senate Council can more efficiently conduct its activities respecting academic policy making through the use of committees.  As indicated above, would the idea of a Committee on Committees be a good one?  If so, what would be its benefits--and its costs?  If not, what other mechanisms or policies regarding committees might be considered?

     To have an impact on the shape of next year’s Senate structure, it is important that this committee complete its work and issue its report by mid-January 2006.  This deadline will allow the Senate Council to assess its findings and make recommendations to the University Senate during the Spring 2006 semester that could take effect and be implemented for the 2006-07 academic year.  
